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October 25, 2019 
 
 
Ahmet Karaman, Accountable Manager 
Turk Hava Yollari Teknik A.S 
Sabiha Gokcen International Airport, Pendik 
Istanbul, Turkey 34912 
 
Dear Mr. Karaman: 
 
Subject: FAA Certificate No. TQKY144F 
 
The Dallas/Fort Worth International Field Office (DFW-IFO) has reviewed and accepted the 
Engine Test Cell Operations Manual dated October 18, 2019. Additionally, the initial 
correlation report for the test cell, which was performed by Pratt and Whitney and Snecma 
for the V2500 and CFM56, was sent to FAA Engineering for concurrence.  Concurrence was 
received via email on October 25, 2019.  Based on this, your engine test cell facility is 
considered FAA approved. 
 
Please feel free to contact me by email at tonya.ellis@faa.gov or by phone at (214) 277-0307 
if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Tonya Ellis 
Principal Maintenance Inspector 
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